
 

St. Martin’s Treasurer’s Report for 2024 

I’m grateful to those who have given bountifully with their time, talent and treasure.  It’s fun 
getting to know new people and comforting to see those who know our history sharing their 
knowledge. Without the support of each and everyone one of you, we wouldn’t be able to fulfill 
the mission of our church. Our work is on-going which require resources. As of Jan 16th, our 2025 
giving estimates total $235,900. 29 families increased their 2025 pledge versus last year – thank 
you!  Unfortunately, at this pledging level we will be $124,100 short in meeting our planned 
expenses of $419,006.  This short fall will come out of our St. Martin’s Investment Fund (SMIF) 
which has grown in 2024 from $118,173 to $222,629. The charitability of the Hebenstreits 
including St. Martin’s in their estate planning and the Eidson’s insurance policies along with the 
strong market contributed to this growth. 

For a second year in a row the generous Lincoln and Mary Jane Drake matching program yielded 
impressive results and we needed to transfer only $50,000 from SMIF to cover expenses.  I’m 
hopeful we can build on this momentum. I ask that you prayerfully consider what you are able to 
contribute to our church in 2025 so we can get to a balanced operating budget and have the 
resources needed to be the church for you and our community for many years to come.   

As discussed at one of the vestry forums, communication is difficult. It’s important for you to get 
information about our church and so we try different forms of communication; the Beacon, church 
bulletin board, mailed giving statements and the bulletin.  There is a weekly update in the bulletin 
that includes the prior week offering and the prior month overall financials.  In order to make this 
weekly update meaningful, the budgeted income was set to cover the estimated expenses. Please 
do your best to read through this content and ASK QUESTIONS if you want additional information. 

A financial review of our controls and policies for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2023 was 
completed by a team from the Church of the Advent. No issues were sited and as always, Janet 
Theiss did an exceptional job gathering information and kept the teams organized. I also 
appreciate the work of Becky Brewer in helping me complete the review for Hope Church. Once 
the audit was completed, we received $8,500 for the Church Assistance Endowment Grant (CAEF) 
that Lincoln applied for to support the cost of an HVAC unit.   

The focus of this report is on the operating budget, but I would like to thank Steve Brunkhorst and 
Lincoln Drake for managing our Capital Campaign funds and for leading our Investment 
Committee. Thank you also to our reliable team of counters who ensure that the offering and 
other income is accurately reported and deposited each week. Finally, a financial report would not 
be complete without thanking Janet Theiss for her timely and detailed efforts week after week. 
She is the glue that keeps us afloat!  

The budget shown in this report was approved by the vestry via email in Jan 2025. Please feel free 
to call, text or email me with any thoughts, questions or concerns. With your help, I am confident 
that we will continue to be A Beacon of Christ’s Love, Spirit-Fed, Serving Others. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Page Andersen, Treasurer 
314-817-4432 
paande@eastman.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


